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BACKGROUND: 

 See the attached Development Services Commission staff report dated December 5, 2016 on 

the Heritage Permit application and the Development Services Committee resolution from 

December 5, 2016 (Appendix ‘A’). 

 As recommended by the Development Services Committee, Heritage Section staff met with 

the owner of 149 John Street on January 10, 2016 to explore different gate options for 149 

John Street; 

 Heritage Staff recommended that a simple truss style, painted wooden gate, examples of 

which  are shown in Appendix ‘B’ be mounted on the original iron hinges embedded in the 

existing stone gate posts located at 149 John Street.  This recommendation is based on 

photographic evidence of a similar style gate used at the Heintzman House (Figure 1 

Appendix ‘B’) and the fact that the historic homes of Thornhill are simple and unpretentious 

in their design and that a simple wooden gate would support this defining historic 

characteristic of Thornhill; 

 The owners of 149 John Street do not want to replace the existing gate with a wooden gate 

on the original gate hinges and posts for the following reasons: 

o The financial loss that would be incurred by replacing the existing  iron gates and 

posts; 

o Mounting driveway gates on the original gate hinges and posts would cause vehicles 

to block the sidewalk while waiting for the gates to open; 

o They feel that  a metal gate reflects the evolution of historic Thornhill from a semi-

rural village to a modern residential community, of larger homes with similar styled 

iron fences; 

 However, the owner did indicate that they would be willing to compromise by altering the 

design of the existing gates to a simpler design. Two options are shown in Appendix ‘C’. 

 

 

STAFF COMMENT: 

 Staff still prefers that the existing iron gate be removed as per the policy prohibiting 

driveway gates contained in the Thornhill Heritage Conservation District Plan, and that any  

replacement gate be made of wood in a simple style reflective of the historic wooden 

driveway gates shown in Appendix ‘B’, and be mounted on the original existing  gate 

hardware; 

 However, based on the direction of the Development Services Committee, should Council 

decide to permit an iron driveway gate, Staff would recommend the simple gate design 

proposed by the applicant  as shown in Option 2 Appendix ‘C’ 

 

 

Attachments: 

 

Appendix ‘A’ – Development Services Commission staff report dated December 5, 2016 on the 

Heritage Permit application and the Development Services Committee resolution 

Appendix ‘B’ – Appropriate wooden driveway gates for the Thornhill Heritage Conservation 

District as recommended by Heritage Section Staff; 



3 

 

Appendix ‘C’ – Modification of the existing iron driveway gate as proposed by the owner of 149 

John Street; 

 
Q:\Development\Heritage\PROPERTY\JOHN\149\Memo to DSC February 13, 2017.doc.mht 
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File Path: Q:\Development\Heritage\PROPERTY\JOHN\149\DSC Report Dec 5 2016 gate feature.doc 

 

Applicants: Shakiba Dilmaghani and Massood Mashadi 
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Figure 1 – Photograph of Gate 

 

 
 

Prior to Gate – September 2014 
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